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Bay Horse
Ellers Road, Sutton-in-Craven

Tel: 01535 632219
TUESDAY

★ Bingo Night ★
THURSDAY

★ Quiz Night ★

R. Clark - 01535 652918
A. Bowness - 01535 633488

Emmott 
& Bradley

Emmott 
& Bradley

   David Brook
Funeral Service

Chapel of Rest,
Keighley Road, Cowling

For personal 24 hour service

contact:

R. Clark - 01535 652918
A. Bowness - 01535 633488

Serving the South Craven villages for 
over 35 years

NAFD Prepayment scheme available

Sutton Playgroup
South Craven Baptist Church

Hall, Holme Lane
Sessions; Mon, Wed, Thurs,

Fri, 9.00 am - 11.30 am
Fri, extended to 1.00 pm for

Pre-Schoolers only
All 3 & 4 year olds eligible for
Four FREE sessions per week

Successfully OFSTED inspected
PLA Accredited

Phone Rachel for further details 635490 
or feel free to call in and see us

Pinnacle Taxis
Tel: Cross Hills

01535 631700
Local friendly service
Airports & Contracts

Lady Driver

How can we help?
Wills • Conveyancing

Family Law • Personal Injury
T: 01756 799000

Bungalow, Playa 
de las Americas
Sleeps 2/4 people, 
additional young 
children considered. 

Shared pool. Private patio. Sun roof. 
Very close to beach and all amenities. 
From £250 pw based on 2 adults.

Gilly: 01535 633318

Visit the Sutton village website at www.sutton-in-craven.org.uk

David’s Discos
Wide variety of music - 50’s to Modern Chart, 
Reasonable Rates, Full Sound-to-Light Show, 
Bubble, Mini Foam, Low Fog and Haze Effects

Full Public Liability Insurance and P.A.T. Tested

Full Karaoke Package available!
For all occasions - 
Weddings, Birthdays, 
Celebrations and 
Kids’ Parties!

Tel 01535 636639
Mobile 07841 011890

★ ★ ★ Sutton Village Committee ★ ★ ★     
Sunday 15th June  Sutton Funday

The sun shone on Sutton again this year for our 
Village Funday The atmosphere was fantastic 
with the very successful road closure, making 
it a safe day for all. The day started with the 
largest procession to date, led by a Scottish 
Pipers Band, followed by Sutton’s Retiring 
Queen – Beth Shaw and Attendants – Olivia 
Morrell and Laura Preston in  Malcolm Gallager’s 
Thunderbird. Followed by Sutton’s 2008 Queen 
– Emily Quirk and her attendants – Amelia 
Knight and Samantha Moore. Throughout the 
rest of the procession we had 5 visiting Gala 
Queens, Scouts, Girls Brigade Brownies, Classic 
Vehicles, Themed Floats, Walking Groups and 
Fancy Dress Entrants.We would like to extend 
our thanks to everyone who joined in – Kick 
starting a fantastic day! On the field we had 
many local Fundraising stalls, Hazel & Tony 
with their new baby donkey and its mum, K2 
Climbing Wall, Laser Quest and Archery. Back 
by popular Demand the Monday Clubs ducking 
stool with the ladies hour special and the guest 
appearance of PCSO Jason Perkins, alongside 

their new attraction – the stocks. Brand new 
attractions for this year sponsored by Sutton 
Village Committee were the Live Owls, Punch 
& Judy Shows, Magic Shows and free balloon 
modelling all of which were very popular. 
We would like to say a big thankyou to all the 
volunteer helpers who worked so hard both 
on the day and prior to enable the Funday to 
go ahead - Working a very busy Refreshment 
Marquee, Baking and Donating Scones & 
Cakes making the Cream Tea marquee very 
popular with their fantastic efforts. To all the 
helpers patrolling the roads, collecting on the 
gates, doing whatever it took.
Our thanks yet again go to Mr Leonard 
Thompson for his very generous offer of his 
field. To Rachel Panteli, Tom King & Team for 
doing a fantastic Job Judging the procession. 
To Phil & Kate Corp for taking the photos, and 
doing the video. To all the many people for 
supporting the event, donating on the gates, on 
the procession route, buying a cream tea etc.  
All this money raised goes towards the costs 

of staging the event which now runs into many 
thousands of pounds. For us to be able to keep 
bringing new attractions, sponsoring the prize 
money for the procession entrants & Keeping 
everything up to Health & Safety Standards we 
rely on your support & generosity. We would 
like to extend our thanks on behalf of the 
committee to our Chairman David Harrison – 
Young, who worked non-stop prior, during and 
after the event – overcoming many obstacles to 
ensure it was a safe fantastic Funday for all. So 
in closing Sutton Village Committee would like 
to say THANKYOU to everyone – the committee, 
the volunteer helpers, the supporters and we 
look forward to seeing you next year – Sunday 
21st June 2009. 
But we really do need more volunteer help – if 
you can help in anyway we would very much 
appreciate anything and everything offered. 
Please contact Christine on (01535) 636639 to 
discuss it further.

Christine Young  - Events Coordinator 
Sutton Village Committee



Keighley School
of Motoring
Based in Sutton
Your local, friendly 
instructors Keith, Ritchie, 
Philip & Alan
www.keighleyschoolofmotoring.co.uk

637233 or 07776 308932

KH PROPERTY 
REPAIRS

Plumbing, Tiling, Exterior Painting
Gutters cleaned, repaired or replaced

Wall & Floor Tiling
Drains unblocked

Gardens maintained
Small odd jobs

01535 630255
07777 610024

Green Builders
For all types of building works

Professional and reliable service

Free estimates and advice
Insurance jobs welcome

Tel: 01535 637830
Mobile: 07976 963671

J.A. Green, The Pines, Carrhead Lane, 
Cowling, West Yorkshire, BD22 0LD

Exclusive Eventz
Helium Balloons

Event Co-ordination
Venue Decoration

Lighting & Equipment Hire
All @ Reasonable Prices

For Further Details Contact

(07841) 011890
Or (01535) 636639 

GAS
MARK S

Plumbing, heating &

Gas Service Engineers

Mark Atkins & Mark Brown

T: 01535 636916
M: 07821 375771
M: 07946 850533

233966

Sutton Village Committee Are Proud to Present 

The No. 1 Tribute to Meat Loaf
With David’s Discos

Saturday 18th October 2008
All Pre-Booked Tickets are now available for collection!

Tickets @ £15 including Party Food Platters 
Any Enquiries please contact Christine Young, 

Events Co-ordinator on (01535) 636639

Unit 2, Railway Goods Yard,
Cross Hills, Keighley, BD20 7DS 

Tel: 01535 634449

We are 
here

*

WITH 

DAVID’S 

DISCOS

SUTTON VILLAGE COMMITTEE

ARE PROUD TO PRESENT... THE DYNAMIC DUO

CLEAR THE TABLES... 

WE’RE GONNA LET LOOSE!

31ST DECEMBER 2008

ALL ENQUIRIES

RING CHRISTINE ON (01535) 636639

FOR OUR NEW YEAR’S 

EVE PARTY!

Sutton Art Club 

Chairman: Mr P Lancaster - Tel: 652953                  
Exibition Organiser: Mr B Gill - Tel: 633106  
Library: Miss G Lawson - Tel: 633282 

Secretary: Miss A Featherby - Tel: 652765
Publicity Secretary: Mr B Gill - Tel 633106
Treasurer: Mrs P Clough - Tel: 657837              

Meetings are held on a Wednesday at 
the Senior Citizens Centre, North Street, 
Sutton. 7.00pm to 9.00pm. Meetings 
are held weekly until the end of May, 
fortnightly June to the end of August, 
and weekly until the end of May.

2008    
3rd September Weekly - meetings commence
10th September - Library
20th September - Annual Exhibition  
21st September  - Annual Exhibition
24th September - Demonstration by Arthur Craven 
In Watercolour
29th October Demonstration by Ruby Sedgewick 
Portraits in Pastels
12th November - Library 
19th November - Demonstration by Mrs Louise 
Limb Library In Mixed Media 
3rd December - Sketching each other 
17th December  - Christmas Party  
24th December - Christmas Break  
31st December  - Christmas Break  

Village Hall Committee

7700’’ss  NNiigghhtt
With Monitor

Live 70’s Rock Covers Band
&

  A 70’s Theme with 
David’s Disco’s

Saturday 29th November 2008
Starting @ 8pm

Entry by Ticket only!
@ £10 including Food

70’s Dress Optional
Tickets Available from (01535) 636639

South Craven Elderly
Initiative Group
South Craven Elderly Initiative Group hope 
to hold their next road show on the 1st “of 
October 2008, the International Day of the 
Older Person, at St Peters Church, Cross Hills.
To help us to make this event as interesting 
and enjoyable as we possibly can, please will 
you let us know of any subject, which you think 
will be useful to yourself and to others. Please 
get in touch with one of our members as soon 
as possible to enable us to invite relevant 
people to our event. We take a wide interest in 
all aspects of life that may affect Older People 
and try to watch out for vunerable people, to do 
this we attend several other groups including 
the Craven Reference Group, health related 
groups and those orgasnised by Local and 
National Government. We are active members 
of the Better Government for Older People 
Organisation, and on the 25th September 
several of our members will be attending the 
North Yorkshire District Annual Conference in 
Harrogate. Better Government for Older People 
(BGOP) was set up by the Government to have 
access to the views of the Older Population, 
giving Older People direct access to the Cabinet 
Offi ce. Are you interested in joining our Group? 
If so, please contact either Barbara or Gill, we 
meet on the second Monday in the month at the 
Senior Citizens Centre, North Street, Sutton in 
Craven at 10am, just come along for a visit to 
see what we do. 

For further information please contact: 

Gill Birks on 01535 634097 or 
Barbara Smith on 01535 632083

Sunday 2nd November
Sutton Village Committee will be staging our annual Bonfire and Fireworks Extravaganza in 
Thompsons Field on Sunday 2nd November. Entry is by Donation, but Please give generously to 
ensure the continuation of this fantastic event. We get no external funding and rely purely on 
your generosity in the collection buckets. There will be quality hot food on sale provided by Kay’s 
Catering and a good selection of glow items will also be on sale. Judging of the guys will be 
at 5:30pm followed by the lighting of the bonfire and the firework extravaganza. Anyone who is 
entering a guy please bring it onto the field through the day before 5pm. Prizes will be awarded to 
1st, 2nd, and 3rd, Plus a Runner Up Prize. 

Any Enquires Please Contact Christine Young  on (01535) 636639 (Events Co-ordinator)

Sutton 
Village Committee  
Bonfire and Fireworks Display



Sutton Post Office
and News
Chris & Vivien Hotte
Business Open Mon-Sat

Shop: 6.15am to 1pm & 2pm to
5.30pm Mon to Fri. Sat 6.30am to 12.30pm

Post Office: 9am to 1pm & 2pm to
5.30 pm. Sat closes at 12.30

A wide range of Post Office Services.
Newspapers & Magazines delivered to your door 

Monday to Saturday. Gifts, Cards & Wrappings for 
all of those special occasions. 

Sweets, Snacks, Drinks and Tobacco.

Luan
Landscapes
•Design
•Build
•Maintain

Sutton-in-Craven
T: 07852 927482
E: luanroberts@gmail.com

Open Mon-Friday
7.00am - 4.00pm

Catering available 7 days
Hot & Cold food available

Breakfast lunch & outside catering
Also fruit & veg, eggs, cold drinks, 

freshly baked produce, bread, milk & 
Aberdeen Angus beef

Proprietor: Phil Cawthorne
Tel: 07833 935 473

Mark Greenwood
Joiner & Building Contractor
Tel: 01535 637668

All types of Joinery &
Building work undertaken 

PCR
Property Care & Repair 

11 Hazel Grove Road, Sutton-in-Craven, 
North Yorkshire, BD20 7QT. Email: 

mark.greenwood3@tiscali.co.uk

SUTTON PHARMACYSUTTON PHARMACY
47 Main Street,

Sutton-in-Craven
• Healthcare Advice
• FREE Prescription,

Collection & Delivery Service

Tel :  01535 633126
SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL 

INDEPENDENT PHARMACY 

the
 family pantry

R. MULLOY
COKE & COAL 

MERCHANT
also

NEW LAITHE 
GARAGE
Main Street

Sutton-in-Craven

Tel: Cross Hills
633135

S E R V I C I N G
M . O . T . s

R E P A I R S

Sutton Village Hall     
Available for Hire, weekday afternoons, and Friday and Saturday Evenings, Saturday and Sunday 
afternoons. For availability and pricing please call the Booking Offi ce on 01535 637160. Many 
things are happening at Sutton Village Hall, did you know that you can take part in any of the 
following activities at the Village Hall:

Sunday Evenings - 
Starter Dance Classes
Monday Evenings - 
Aerobics Classes
Tuesday Evenings - 
Line Dancing Classes
Wednesday Evenings - 
May School of Dance

Thursday Evening -
Private Dance Lessons
Friday Evenings -
Available for Party 
Bookings with a Bar.
Saturday Evenings -
Available for Party 
Bookings with a Bar.

Parish Council
Sutton in Craven Bowling Club are requesting 
permission from the Parish Council to allow the 
installation of fl ood lights around the Bowling 
Green in the Park. Funding for the project can 
then be sourced by the Bowling Club. The 
Club wishes to improve its recognition by 
hosting more competitions and to do this they 
require the Flood Lights. The cost of the Flood 
Lights, installation and the electric used will be 
completely borne by the Bowls Club. The lights 
would be required 2/3 nights per week in April 
May, September and October to extend the length 
of playing light, until no later than 10.00pm. 
Specialist Lighting reports have been submitted 
to the Council from the Bowls Club, showing 
the type of lights proposed and how the lights 
affect the parameters of the bowling green, both 
inside and out. The lighting proposed would be 
subject to full investigation by the Parish Council. 

Residents who live directly opposite have been 
consulted by the Parish Council. The proposal was 
explained, plans shown and a letter left  seeking 
their views. No objections were raised by any of 
the residents visited. The Park Keeper has agreed, 
should the proposal go ahead, that he is happy 
to monitor and lock up the Park on the allocated 
nights. On the rare occasion he may be absent, 
an appointed person will undertake the duty. The 
Pavilion would continue to remain open on those 
evenings at no extra  staff costs. Public Liability 
is fully covered and a risk assessment would be 
undertaken. The Parish Council wish to consult 
the residents of the village on this matter. If you 
wish to express a view on the above proposal, 
please write to the Parish Council using the 
following address:
9 North Avenue, Sutton in Craven, BD20 7NN, 
please ensure that your full name and address 
is provided in your letter. Closing date for your 
replies is Friday 19th September 2008.

Please also remember that Tommy Tots use the Hall 
in the mornings Monday to Thursday, and provide 
a full pre school service for your Children.”Hire 
Prices have not increased since 2006. Wanting 
to Celebrate something, this is your ideal venue, 
plenty of space for almost anything. This hall can 
accommodate up to 220 people for a function.
Call the booking offi ce for any 
information you need: 01535 637160

South Craven Mens Forum 
A Date for the diaries of members ( and  potential members ) of the Forum, Tuesday 7th October 
2008. This is the day the new session of the Forum meetings begin. Our meetings are held at the 
Baptist Church Hall, Holme Lane, Sutton in Craven, at 09.30 am. We meet for Coffee and Biscuits and 
a chatter, followed by the meeting proper. The last Forum session was encouraging for us, in that we 
had gained some new members, and retained most of the existing membership. People come from 
outlying districts, eg Bradley, Silsden, Keighley and Skipton to attend these meetings, so as you can 
see- Everybody is Welcome! Our session programme comprises of 25 meetings, offering a variety 
of subject on which talks and slide shows are provided by presenters. Something that will interest 
everybody. So remember, the 7th of October 2008, and get there to enjoy yourself, with the rest of 
us. See you there! Eric Ainsworth 01535 630266. National Government. We are active members 
of the Better Government for Older People Organisation, and on the 25th September several of 
our members will be attending the North Yorkshire District Annual Conference in Harrogate. Better 
Government for Older People (BGOP) was set up by the Government to have access to the views of 
the Older Population, giving Older People direct access to the Cabinet Offi ce. Are you interested in 
joining our Group? If so, please contact either Barbara or Gill, we meet on the second Monday in the 
month at the Senior Citizens Centre, North Street, Sutton in Craven at 10.00am, just come along for 
a visit to see what we do. 

For further information please contact: 
Gill Birks on 01535 634097 or Barbara Smith on  01535 632083

The Village Hall in Sutton would like 
to hear from you, if you are considering 
celebrating memorable events in the 
future. The Village Hall is regularly used 
for Birthday Parties, Wedding Receptions, 
Christening Parties, Anniversary Parties, 
Children’s Parties and get togethers. 
Please ensure that you make your booking 
enquiries in good time, as the Hall is very 
well used, and a lot of dates are already 
booked for this year and next.  To make a 
booking enquiry, for availability and cost 
please call:

Garry Petersen on 01535 637160.

Pinnacle 
Executive
Tel: Cross Hills

07739 400631
•Weddings

•Corporate & Executive 
Airport transfers

•E-class Mercedes

Andrew Preston
 Painter & Decorator

   ■ Interior
     & Exterior
   ■ Free
     Estimates

T: 01535 637678
M: 07866 536845

E: painterpreston@hotmail.co.uk

Sutton Village Hall
 



★★ NEEDED ★★
Donations of wood required for bonfire – If you have 
any you think would be suitable please contact David 
on (07841) 011890 to discuss arrangements. Please 
note we cannot accept upholstered furniture, carpets or 
branches/hedge trimmings – this is due to Health and 
Safety Rules.

Please NO FLY TIPPING on the 
field We thankyou in advance for 
your co-operation in this matter.
Christine Young - Events Co-Ordinator - Sutton Village Committee  

AIRE VALLEY
Glass

Manufacturers
of quality made
to measure
PVCu windows,
doors and
conservatories

PERSONAL,
FRIENDLY & MORE 
IMPORTANTLY AN 
HONEST SERVICE 
ASSURED

FOR A FREE
    COMPETITIVE
       QUOTE PHONE:

01535 634788 or 632690
Fax: 01535 636775
or visit our showroom

BRIDGE ROAD,
SUTTON-IN-CRAVEN, KEIGHLEY

Bob & Chris Young
Estimates without obligation

WEST LANE GARAGE
ICI APPROVED BODY SHOP

RE-SPRAYING • ACCIDENT REPAIRS
PROMPT SERVICE

WEST LANE
SUTTON-IN-CRAVEN, KEIGHLEY

Tel: Cross Hills 636906
Mobile: 07879 492752

NEED A
PLUMBER ???

“No Job Too Small”

Bathroom Specialist
For a Reliable & Friendly 

Service Call Jason on
01535 636380 or

07944 959460

Planning
Permission

Plans drawn and submitted for 
Local Authority Approval.

15 years experience
For FREE and FRIENDLY 

advice please call Richard on 
01535 630332
07513 519945

PUBLISHED BY SUTTON VILLAGE COMMITTEE & PRINTED BY KAY JAY PRINT Ltd, CROSS HILLS  Tel: 01535 632921

Harry McClennon
Builder and Property Repairer
28 Hall Drive, Sutton-in-Craven
Keighley BD20 7NH

Tel: 01535 631457
Mobile: 07906 607916
All aspects of building undertaken
Interior and exterior walling • pointing 
plastering • window replacement
crazy paving • stone fireplaces
fencing • patios etc. 

A. Spark
E L E C T R I C A L

I N S T A L L A T I O N

24 WALKER CLOSE
GLUSBURN • BD20 8PW

TELEPHONE: 01535 635212
MOBILE: 07976 238129

J. BOOKER
ROOFING CONTRACTOR
Slating • Tiling • Built-up Felt 

Roofing • Also VELUX Windows

Tel: 01535 637063
Mobile: 07774 223891

Advertise your 
Business

Would like to advertise your 
business in our newsletter?

Please call Garry Petersen on 

01535 637160
£44.00pa for a 45x45 advert
£88.00pa for a 45x90 advert

Quarterly distribution to all homes in Sutton-in-Craven

Sutton Cricket Club are pleased to announce the club has been awarded 
ECB and Sport for England Clubmark Status with the effect of the 4th of 
August 2008. Sutton in Craven Cricket Club is one of a growing number of 
Cricket clubs that take the welfare of the Children at their club, incrediby 
seriously. By taking the time to work towards and achieving Clubmark, 
Sutton Cricket Club has shown its dedication  and commitment to its junior 
players and to its wider local community. The Clubmark logo is recognised 
by both ECB and Sport for England, and tells teachers, parents, community 
leaders, local authorities, funding agencies and all those responsible for the 
welfare of young children, that Sutton in Craven Cricket Club is a safe place 
for children to enjoy learning and playing the game of Cricket. The Clubmark 
Logo proves a club has a : Child Welfare Policy Specifi c personnel trained in 
child welfare issues. Comprehensive Insurance Cover. The capability to deal 
with and administer First Aid where needed. A Constitution that allows any 
child to get involved with and play cricket. More importantly it proves that 
Sutton in Craven Cricket Club is a club that you can send your child, safe in 
the knowledge they will be well looked after, and enjoy their cricket. The 
junior season has now drawn to a close and the teams fi nished their 
respective divisions as follows:  

Under 13s 8th in their Division , Under 15s Winners of their Division, Under 
17s Winners of heir Division. 

Well done to all of the Junior teams and a special thank you to the coaching 
staff and various helpers whose support is vital to the running of the teams. 
The Senior teams will fi nish in mid September, the 1st Xl should fi nish just 
below the mid table, and have had a mixed season but are getting stronger 
as a team. The 2ns Xl have had a slightly better season and a 4th or 5th place 
should be possible for them. There will be a Fathers/Sons 20Twenty game on 
Sunday the 14th September starting at 2pm, everybody is welcome.

Stuart Robinson - Chairman

Sutton-in-Craven Cricket Club

Please note that on the 
5th October 2008, 

Table Top sales will start again 
at Sutton Village Hall, and will 

be held monthly over the Winter 
period. Tables cost £6.00 to rent, 
in a nice warm atmosphere, where 

lovely refreshments are served.

To book a table please call 
Garry Petersen on 
01535 637160.

Doors open 08:00am for the 
sellers, 09:00am for the buyers 

entrance will cost 20p.

Sutton Village Hall
Table Top Sales Sutton Amatuer 

Operatic Dramatics
Sutton Amateurs present 80th Anniversary 
1928 to 2008 Laughter and Lyrics. This fi rst 
half of the show is a one act farce called 
Making Nice. Lyrics: The second half of the 
show features music from the last 80 years of 
the society and a look to the future. 
Something for everyone. 

September 5th and 6th 2008 
7.15pm at Sutton Village Hall.

Admission £7.00 ( Includes a Supper). Tickets 
available from Londis Store, Main Street, 
Sutton.

or from The Box Offi ce 01535 632289.

Traditional Family Pantomine Sleeping Beauty 
Wednesday 3rd  to Saturday 6th December 
2008 starting at 7.15 pm. Saturday Matinee 
2.15pm. Admission £5.50 Adults, £4.50 
Concessions. Buy 4 tickets to the same 
performance for £18.00.

Looking ahead to 2009 our musical is the 

Fabulous Boogie Nights

Cross Hills Foootball Club
As I begin to pen this report we are in the fi rst weeks of August and things  
are well under way for a start to the new season, the fi rst league game 
kicking off on the 9th of August on our home ground. A great deal of work 
has been done on the pitch, during the close season by Bruce Hargreaves, our 
groundsman, and thanks to him it is in perfect condition. During the last three 
weeks a number of pre season friendlies have been played in preparation for 
the commencement of our league programmes. I would like to welcome our 
new fi rst team Manager to the Club, Norman Shearer, who has taken over 
from Damon Whiteoaks. Norman has a great deal of experience both as a 
player and as a Manager. May I wish him every success. We are at present 
looking for a second team Manager. Unfortunately the applicant  has, at the 
last minute gone to another club. So if anybody out there is interested we 
would be interested to hear from you. The junior lads are just beginning their 
pre season training and I will be able to give you more details of their progress 
in the December issue. Finally may I wish everybody, both players and offi cials 
an enjoyable season, with many successes. Les and his staff at the Black Bull 
continues to support us and assures everybody of a warm welcome at the pub 
after games. I have improved the kitchen greatly, and can now offer a three 
course meal from an extensive menu with a good selection of wines and full 
silver service, all at a very fair price, so don’t miss out!!!  ONLY JOKING. 

All the best. Barrie Pearce  (Chairman)

 Sutton Village Hall Hallmark Award
The Village Hall in Sutton in 
Craven is a member of the YRCC 
(Yorkshire Rural Community 
Council), an organisation who 
are very keen to promote 
community buildings, such as 
Village halls. The Village Hall 
Committee have recently had 
meetings with the Yorkshire 
offi cials of the YRCC. At this 
meeting an assessment was 
made of Sutton Village Hall, 
its fabric, how it looks, and its 
cleanliness. The methods and 
processes which are used by the 
Hall Committee in the running of 
the Hall, the future plans of the 
Hall and also the bookings in the 
Hall were all assessed, and a very 
positive response was provided 
by YRCC. Sutton Village Hall has 
been awarded a level 1 Hallmark 
Accreditation, and is one of only 
5 halls in Yorkshire to hold this 

status. So what does this mean? 
Hallmark is a quality standards 
scheme that has been designed 
for Village Halls, its purpose is to 
show Village Halls that are doing 
a very good job in running their 
Halls, and providing excellent 
facilities for the local community. 
Sutton Village Hall will not stop 
at Hallmark Level 1, and hope to 
be able to apply for the Hallmark 
level 2 testing in the near future, 
as most of what is required for 
this award, we are already doing 
in Sutton Village Hall. A great 
facility on your doorstep, with 
many things and events going 
on. Please use this facility, to 
allow the improvements to 
continue.

Garry Petersen 
Chairman 
Sutton Village Hall


